
 
April 30, 2025 

 

Honorable Tom Cole     Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman      Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations   House Committee on Appropriations 

H-307, The Capitol     1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, D.C. 20515    Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 

 

I am requesting funding for Derry, Londonderry, Windham Police Regional RMS/CAD System 

in fiscal year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Town of Derry Police 

Department, located at 1 Municipal Drive, Derry, NH 03038. The funding would be used for a 

regionalized records management software and computer aided dispatch police information 

systems in order to replace outdated technologies. This project will increase interoperability, 

communications, and information sharing with agency partners and community stakeholders. 

 

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the communities seeking funding 

will now be able to replace and upgrade their outdated records management software and 

computer aided dispatch systems while alleviating the impact of localized fiscal constraints 

found across each applicant community. These systems are critical for these departments to 

remain transparent, responsive, and accountable to the citizens they serve. 

 

This project has a Federal nexus because it is for the purposes authorized by section 1701(b)(8) 

of the Omnibus Crime Control and Safe Streets Act of 1968 (34 U.S.C. § 10381(b)(8)). 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Chris Pappas 

Member of Congress

 


